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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of the Town Council held at the Town Council offices on Monday 22 August 2011 
Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Vernon Whitlock * (Chairman)

Cllr Vivienne Ash*  
Cllr Mike Allen*   **



Cllr Les Bayliss

Cllr Nick Cornwell*



Cllr Roy Coombs*

Cllr David Foster*



Cllr Peter Corke*

Cllr Sue Groves*



Cllr Marianne Harman
Cllr Sharon Pavey*



Cllr Vera Howard*
Cllr John Taylor*



Cllr Liz Tirard*
Cllr Cecily Young*



Cllr John Zarczynski

* Trained in Power of Wellbeing        ** Also District Councillor

11/138
To receive apologies for absence
Cllr Farnham (S)
11/139
To receive declarations of interest

Cllr Ash – Community Complex – HCCA Trustee (P)
Cllr Allen – EDDC Chair of Local Plan Panel (P)
Cllr Coombs – Communities before Developers - Signatory (P)
Cllr Groves – Railways - Employee (P)
Cllr Howard – Hale Farm (P)

Cllr Pavey – Communities before Developers (P)
11/140
Minutes of Meeting held 8 August 2011 

The minutes having been previously circulated were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

11/141
To agree the final version of the Local Plan
Members considered the draft document circulated with the agenda and discussed a range of amendments and additions. IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk be instructed to re-write and amend the document in line with the discussions and submit it to the EDDC Local Plan Panel for its meeting on 6 September, copies of the final document to be copied to all Town Councillors. 

Cllr Ash thanked all Councillors for their work on this document.

11/142
To resolve to apply for planning permission with respect to the Community Complex

The Chairman advised that this item was being withdraw; Cllr Cornwell reported that it had been put on the agenda so that planning permission could proceed should there be a definitive decision at a recent meeting between the Town Council and District Council on additional costs but this had not happened. Cllr Cornwell further advised that the Leader of EDDC had recognised the difficulties that had arisen and had agreed to take the matter as an urgent item to the next meeting of the Cabinet; it was noted that any decision by Cabinet would then need to be fully ratified by the District Council. It was therefore agreed that this item should be reconsidered at a future meeting when the result of EDDC discussions was known.
11/143
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.55pm

Signed Chair
                                                                     12 September 2011


